April 13, 2010

Chairman Brad Anderson called the Annual meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, April 13, 2010.

Board members present were Brad Anderson, Mike Roberts, Tina Bee and Maureen Manore.  Denny Richardson was absent.

Also attending were Sally Baecker, Greg Baecker, Carl Morsbach, Pat Sutterlin,Tom Biles, Marcella Biles, Rick McDermott and Bryce Black.

Minutes were read from the April 2009 Annual Meeting.  Tina Bee made a motion to accept the minutes as read and Sally Baecker seconded it.  The motion carried.

FINANCIAL INSTITUTION:

Sally Baecker made a motion to keep Security Financial Bank as the Town Official Depository and Carl Morsbach seconded.  The motion carried.

The Financial Reports for 2009 were handed out.  Carl Morsbach made a motion to accept the Financial Report and Tom Biles seconded.  The motion carried.

PLANNED ROAD CONSTRUCTION

Brad Anderson gave a report on the projected road construction and repair for the year.

· Hoyt Lane needs rock, bulldozing of stumps, reshaping of an approximate 1/3 mile stretch.  The cost for this is estimated at $7,500.00.  

· Construction is being considered for either Gates Hill, Porcupine Road or Goatback.   

· The crushed rock inventory is 1300 yards.  Bechel’s Quarry will be contacted for cost comparison.

· Other roads will receive rock, ditching and mowing as needed in general.

· Seal coating will be done to roads that need it to maintain the blacktop

· The road ditches will be mowed one time this year. 

Tom Biles and Tina Bee asked that the Board consider paving Porcupine Road. 

Kurt Manore sent along a concern about the wild bamboo growing in the road ditch on Boyd Spring Road.  He said this was a noxious weed that could spread quickly.

CITIZENS CONCERNS

Tom Biles has a deep road ditch to the south side and would like to be able to fill it so that it is a more gradual slope.  The Board agreed to let him do this as long as the ditch wasn’t filled up to be level with the road and a gradual slope still remained.  Tom said he would wait to do this until he knew if Porcupine was going to be paved or not.  If it is to be paved then he won’t add any fill.

Rick McDermott would like the road signs put back up for Boyd Spring Road and Kallstrom Road.  There was some discussion as to how to keep the signs from being stolen again.  Some of the suggestions were a bracket that could be welded in place, signs warning of cameras and axle grease on the poles.  The Board will work on replacing the signs.

Sally Baecker made a motion that the Town of Frankfort adopt a resolution of coordination and proceed to an educational process through the Foundation for Common Sense to learn how to apply coordination to planning.  Mike Roberts seconded and a discussion followed.  Sally stated that cooperating with government entities would force the Town to do zoning and that the new Working Lands Initiative was just a way for the state to impose zoning on towns.  Mike Roberts agreed with these statements saying that he agrees that we need a comprehensive plan but that we also need an added layer of protection to maintain our rights.

Maureen Manore said that at the Wisconsin Towns Association (WTA) meeting that she attended on March 26th the WTA stated that is was still their position that coordination was not a legal term that compelled any sort of action.     

The discussion then turned to the proposed resolution and it was decided that this action was outside the scope of the annual meeting and need to be restated.  The chairman called for a vote and the motion failed.

Sally Baecker then made a motion to recommend that the Town Board explore coordination for educational process through the Foundation for Common Sense to learn how to apply coordination to planning and consider hiring someone from the Foundation at a regularly scheduled Town Board meeting.  Carl Morsbach seconded and the motion carried.

With no further business to discuss brought up, Mike Roberts made a motion to adjourn the Annual meeting and Tina Bee seconded.

Time 9:30 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk 

